Ordsall Community Forum
12th October 2010
Ordsall Neighbourhood Building, 2 Robert Hall Street
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Friends of Ordsall Park

Rev. Sandra Kearney
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Hessel F de Boer

TIETARA

Kevin O’Neill


TIETARA

PCSO Lee Wells

GMP

Sarah Davies

SALIX Homes

John Butler


Urban Vision

Chris Sutton


Urban Vision

Elaine Davies 

Central Salford URC

Tim Hewitt


Central Salford URC

Mike Arnold


Development & Planning

Catherine Brereton

Development & Planning

Jim Wensley


Central Salford

Jonathan Drake

Central Salford

Perry Twigg


Urban Vision

Scott Neal


LPC Living

Jeanette Coward

Admin Officer, Ordsall & Langworthy (Note taker)

Apologies:

Cllr. Mashiter

Jonathan Dale

Paul Andrews

Joanne Linney

Caroline Barrow

Barbara Harper

Fred Kent

Notes from previous meeting and matters arising

Trees on Regent Road

Catherine Brereton, Development & Planning, met with Jonathan Dale, New Barracks, and discussed what trees has been removed along Regent Road.  Catherine is to arrange to meet with Jonathan Drake, URC, to discuss replacement of the trees.


Action: Catherine Brereton

TV Reception in Ordsall 

Cllr. Mashiter to arrange a site visit to Nine Acre Court and update at next meeting.


Action:  Cllr. Mashiter

Craven Drive (former David McLean Homes Development)

Simon Geggie, Environmental Crime Officer, is continuing to monitor the fly-tipping at Craven Drive.  A leaflet drop to residents about side waste, removal of bulky domestic waste and fly tipping to be arranged shortly.  Ross to ask Simon when the leaflet drop is to happen and update at next meeting.

Action:  Ross Spanner

Ordsall Allotment Society
Mike Arnold, Development & Planning, informed the Allotment Society that there are a few more things that need to be completed before the letter of intent from Salford City Council is written.   To be discussed at the next meeting of the Ordsall Allotment Society.
LPC Living has provided the Allotment Society a map of the proposed site for 20 half plots.  


Action: Update at next meeting
Lifted pavements on St Ignatius Walk

Roy Sharples, local resident, informed the Forum that he is receiving many complaints from the elderly people about the raised pavements in the area.  

Ross assured residents that Urban Vision has informed him that the repairs will take place this financial year.

Cllr. Dobbs to contact Cllr. Mashiter to try and move this issue forward.


Action: Cllr. Dobbs & Cllr. Mashiter
Street Lighting – New Barracks
Ray Harvey, local resident, informed Forum that one Victorian light has been replaced it is not the correct type of light replacement.  

Ross to e-mail Urban Vision, to request some clarity.

Action:  Ross Spanner
Proposed new road scheme on James Street, Islington

Kevin O’Neill, local resident, informed the Forum he is awaiting an update from Urban Vision.
Ross informed the Forum that he has requested costings of the new proposed scheme as it has to go to Ordsall & Langworthy Community Committee for approval in November.
Proposed Car Parking Scheme in Islington

Update at next meeting.


Action:  Cllr Mashiter
Fly-tipping near Tesco Express, Trafford Road

Fly-tipping is continuing in this area.  Cllr. Dobbs to speak to Cllr. Mashiter to get an update on landownership and update at next meeting.

Action:  Cllr. Dobbs & Cllr Mashiter
Car parking on pavements on Ordsall Lane
Jim Doyle, local resident, stated he would like double yellow lines on one side of Ordsall Lane.  Jim informed the Forum that there have been two accidents over the last 2 weeks due to cars obstructing view to turn onto Ordsall Lane.  One of the incidents involved a lady who lives in Nine Acre Court where her car was turned over.

Ross to contact Rob Smith/John Butler, Highways, to invite them to the next Forum meeting.

Action:  Ross Spanner
Fires at new Scrap Yard on Ordsall Lane

Cllr. Mashiter is to check the site complies with Health & Safety regulations.


Action:  Cllr. Mashiter

Road Signs – Tatton Street

Street sign on Tatton Street have not been turned round the correct way yet.  Sylvia Sharples will re-contact Salford Direct to see where they are up to.


Action:  Sylvia Sharples

Proposed venue near Salford Quays
Doreen Grainger, local resident, distributed forms to residents to fill in to support the Sleepless in Salford group opposing a planning application for a new venue directly behind the Imperial War Museum with a capacity to hold 16,000 people with no seating facilities and a 24 hour licence. 
Residents from Ordsall Community Forum would like a written letter of support sent to Trafford Council. 
Ross to speak to Senior Officers to see how a letter can be written in support of objections to Trafford Council.  


Action:  Ross Spanner
Escape routes from SALIX Homes properties 
There was an arson attack at flats near Ordsall District Centre which are owned by SALIX Homes, residents asked if there is an escape route in case of a fire/arson attack.  Sarah Davies, SALIX Homes, assured residents that SALIX Homes comply with all fire safety regulations and all front doors and entry doors are fire doors.  Fire Service inspects properties regularly and passes all relevant fire safety conditions.

Sarah informed residents that the fire was caused by a mobility scooter being set alight and SALIX are currently looking for a suitable place at the back of the block of flats to house resident’s mobility scooters.

Blue re-cycling bins

Residents are concerned about putting their blue re-cycle bins out the night before collection as it is nearing bonfire night and bins are potential bonfires.

Sarah Davies to pass this information onto ‘Operation Treacle’.


Action:  Sarah Davies

Road Access to Nine Acre Court 

United Utilities are doing repairs near Nine Acre Court and the road was closed with no access to emergency services or refuse collection, residents were concerned how long these works would last for.
Ross asked Ian to contact Untied Utilities and explain concerns if not response contact Ross.


Action:  Ian Birt

Elan Homes planning application to change usage of land
Tom McMullen informed the Forum that Elan Homes have requested change of usage for their land to accommodate match day parking and have erected a sign advertising it is an official match day car park.

Catherine Brereton, Planning & Development, to look into this and update at next meeting.


Action:  Catherine Brereton
New Road Layout on Oldfield Road

Residents explained to John Butler and Chris Smith, Urban Vision about their concerns and problems happening at the new layout on Oldfield Road i.e.: 

· Cars stopping in box junction

· Flooding of road when it rains heavy 

· No right turn except for buses

· Signage of new road layout

· Signal timing for cars turning right at lights

John Butler informed residents that Cllr. Mashiter had raised the issue with the box junction before road layout was completed therefore the box junction was extended.  The law states that the police are the only people who could enforce fixed penalty fines to motorists who stop in the box junction and they have not got the manpower to enforce this.

Ross suggested that residents attend the Police PACT meeting on 14th October 2010, 7pm at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building to raise concerns of the new box junction.

Residents informed Urban Vision that the left lane on Oldfield Road, near the junction with Regent Road, when we have heavy rainfall the road floods and is an ongoing problem.  
The pedestrian crossing has been upgraded to a new standard to comply with all pedestrian crossings in Greater Manchester.  

John Butler to take this back to highways to try and resolve this.

Action:  John Butler

Irwell River City Park Update

This stretch along the river will form part of Irwell River Park’s 8km sustainable transport corridor. It will create an internationally recognised waterfront destination flowing from MediaCityUK at The Quays to The Meadows and University of Salford. 

Salford City Council has also granted the Irwell River Park project funding to maintain the upkeep of the new route way with dedicated funding set aside to maintain the quality of the new routes being created. 

It is hoped work will begin in November to be completed by March 2011.

Environmental services are already working on removing overgrown trees and bushes.

Trafford Bridge to Princess Bridge, City Centre – new paving and lighting to be installed.
There is to be 9 fishing pitches and mileage markers for cyclist if in training along the waterway.

Working with Manchester City Council to improve lighting and pavements at Manchester Arches.

New lighting is to be installed around the public realm near to Wodens Bridge and all handrails improved or replaced.

Talks are ongoing with the Ship Canal Company for boats on the river and a litter boat to remove unwanted waste.

For more information on project you can visit the Irwell City Park web site at www.irwellriverpark.co.uk.
Update on Green Street Funding for Robert Hall Street/Phoebe Street
Consultation took place last year at Ordsall Community Forum and Ordsall Festival regarding the new green street scheme to be implemented on Robert Hall Street/Phoebe Street.  Funding has now been secured to proceed with this scheme.
URC are to knock on all residents homes for comments on the scheme shortly.  
Guy Faulks Street/Warburton Street scheme will be implemented next year with the same processes with Taylorson Street to be included as it in next to Ordsall Hall with new surfacing, new footpaths, new parking restrictions to reduce speed and tree planting will be implemented.
Perry Twigg, Urban Vision, explained that Ordsall Hall’s renovations will be completed next year therefore improvements will be completed before the opening of Ordsall Hall next year.
Relocation of the Cranes from Salford Quays

Mike Arnold, Planning & Development, explained to the Forum that the two cranes have been currently housed on Salford Quays since 1988 and stand for the historical past at the Quays and is acknowledged by Salford City Council as Grade ‘A’ listed.
It is proposed to re-locate the two cranes to the site of the M602 roundabout as part of the URC Quays gateway scheme.  The cranes would symbolise the gateway to Salford with installation of lights to the cranes so they can be illuminated in the evening.

This re-location would also help with the maintenance costs as there are problems at present due to the cranes location near the metro link and erecting scaffolding.  The only alternative would be to dissemble the cranes (12 days) and re-assemble (12 days), close the metro link and Quays Road.
The new site would make it easier to maintain the cranes without little disruption and cost considerably less.

The proposal is to go to Lead Member on 07/09/10 for approval.  A planning application would also have to be submitted. £700k would come from URC with £75k from SCC toward costs for plinths and anchorage for the cranes securely to the ground.

It is hoped with Lead Members approval contractors will be on site before April 2011.

Cllr. Dobbs informed the Forum that SCC wanted to retain the cranes at Salford Quays but due to problems and cost implications in maintaining the cranes the only option left was to re-locate cranes to M602 roundabout. 

Development Framework Update

Hulton Square

Phase 2 of Hulton Square is nearly completed new tenants will start to move in next week.  

Phase 3 of Hulton Square will begin next year with sales launch next weekend.

Radclyffe Site

Work has already begun on site last week with the site being hoarded and branded over the next two weeks.

It is hoped that the new Morrison’s store will be open for business in October 2011. 

LPC Living are currently writing to residents who live around the development with relevant information and who to contact is there is a problem etc. Speaking to Headteacher’s in local schools to discuss disruptions and young people behaviour when development is in progress.  It has been agreed to work with classes next year. 
Proposed new times for Ordsall Community Forum

Ross informed the Forum with their consent that Cllr. Mashiter would like to hold the Forum every other month in the New Year.

Forum agreed to hold the Forum meetings every other month.  However, if any problems/concerns arise are dealt with before the next meeting.
Date, Time & Venue of Next Meeting
16th November 2010, 10am at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building, 2 Robert Hall Street.
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